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Thank you for the generous gift you gave us for our 25th 
anniversary. We will use the gift and think about you. We 
enjoy serving the Lord with you. Several of you shared some 
great memories with us about experiences during that time. 

We will host a prospect for our youth ministry position on 
Sunday morning, October 2. He will teach the youth groups 
on Sunday morning and we will have a question and answer 
session open to our church with the candidate in the FLC at 
6:00 p.m. Please pray for God’s leadership in this process. 

Fall break for both school systems will occur in October. 
Many of you will enjoy the opportunity to vacation with your 
family. Then the leaves will turn and most of us will stop for 
apples on the way to see the leaves. I hope you have a great 
trip and will return ready to serve the Lord. 
 
Your Pastor, 
Phil May 

 
Financial Report 

Thank you for your faithfulness with your tithes and   
offerings. Through August 31, our status is: 
 
ANNUAL BUDGET  2022          $ 1,788,134.92 
YTD BUDGET REQUIREMENT THRU 08/31        $ 1,197,149.59 
NEED TO MEET ANNUAL BUDGET                $    590,985.33  
 
MONTHLY BUDGET REQUIREMENT       $     149,011.24 
REC’D THRU 08/31         $     127,095.90 
RECEIVED under BUDGET         $      (21,915.34) 
 
TITHES AND OFFERINGS REC’D TO DATE       $ 1,197,149.59 
OTHER INCOME RECEIVED YTD        $       64,918.19 
           $ 1,261,967.88 
SPENT TO DATE          $(1,187,828.56) 
UNDER SPENT YTD         $       74,139.32 
 
HERITAGE FUNDS REC’D THRU 08/31       $       39,411.82 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

    



Mark Winstead, Minister of Music 

 

 Ted Fuller 
 Minister of Education/Business Administrator 
 

On Saturday, August 13, we had Sunday School 
Leadership Training for Sunday School teachers and 
leaders from the adult, student and children’s 
departments. We had a great time of fellowship, 
food and training. Many thanks to all those who 
attended. 
 

Dr. Tim Smith is our new Director of Missions at the Floyd 
County Baptist Association. One of his earliest initiatives was 
starting quarterly training for all Sunday School leaders in our 
association. The training is called Sunday School Leadership 
Summit and is held one time per quarter at a host church. We are 
hosting the next Leadership Summit here at PVS on October 20. I 
am encouraging all our PVS Sunday School teachers to attend. 
Dinner will be served at 6:00 p.m. and the training will begin at 
6:30 p.m. 
 
Many thanks to all of you who donated canned goods and gave 
monetary donations to the Floyd County Baptist Association food 
pantry. As of this date, we have received $475 in cash donations 
for the food pantry. 

 

Kathy Winstead, Minister of Children 

How often do you think of eternity? Of going from 
what’s familiar to the unfamiliar? Of suddenly leaving 
this life to enter another? The thought of this is like the 
stuff that sci-fi movies are made of. The big screen, 

television and books are filled with fictional accounts of people who 
have time-traveled their way to different scenarios - mostly due to an 
earth-shattering apocalyptic event or some mystical archaeological find. 
But believers know that one day we will truly find ourselves in an 
“alternate universe” of sorts. God, Himself, has a new home, a new 
body, and a new name waiting for each of us who have trusted Jesus 
with our eternity. The Lord Himself is preparing a place so beautiful, so 
perfect, that our finite minds can’t fully comprehend it. And, we don’t 
have to rub a magic lamp, say some mumbo jumbo phrase, or travel 
outside the realms of our galaxy to get there. God has made His plan 
simple enough that even a child can understand it. We find this plan in 
His Word and every bit of it is true! Please don’t underestimate the heart 
and mind of your child. They’re inundated with so much information 
that it’s sometimes hard for them to discern fact from fiction and it’s our 
responsibility to share the truth of God’s Word with them. Take time to 
walk your child through the gospel message. Don’t push for a response. 
Simply share God’s plan for their life and let the Holy Spirit do the 
work! It can be as simple as this:  
We Sinned – Romans 3:23 & 6:23; God Provided – John 3:16; Jesus 
Gives – Romans 5:8; We Respond – Romans 10:9; We live – I John 
24:25  
A helpful online resource for sharing the gospel with your child can be 
found at focusonthefamily.com/parenting/leading-your-child-to-
christ. Please contact me if you would like to learn more about sharing 
the gospel with your child. I’d love to help in any way I can! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Children’s Choirs Starting October 2 
 

Children’s choirs will be starting October 2. They will 
meet from 5:00 p.m. - 6:15 p.m. every Sunday. 

Music Makers: 4yrs. - K 
kids Choir - grades 1 - 6 

 

 

 
 

 

Richard Brown Associate Pastor 
Evangelism, Missions & Pastoral Care 
 

I want to take a second to brag on you! You 

came through in a huge way as we collected 

over 6,500 bottles of water in less than 24 

hours to take to the Trion community that was 

damaged by the recent flooding! Outstanding! 

Special thanks go to Gene Free, Drew Stinson, Dalton 

Stinson and Black Rock Roll Off Trucking for hauling the 

water to Trion. Our work in the Summerville area continues. 

We are currently looking at providing storm damage relief to 

our good friends in that area. Stay tuned for updates.  

Our Hazard, Kentucky mission trip is October 10-14. 

Our purpose is to share the love of Christ with the people of 

Hazard and render aid with carpentry needs. If you are 

interested in participating, please contact me by October 3.  

Denise and I have had the privilege of meeting with 

several of our deacons and their spouses on a weekly basis 

and learning to make disciples together. DLife is our tool for 

equipping and training people for a lifestyle of disciple 

making. Our disciple making movement is still in embryo 

stages right now but we are looking ahead to the start of new 

DLife groups after the first of the year. Some of you have 

expressed interest in being involved with DLife. Please be 

patient as we are training leaders right now. However, we 

would love to get you connected to these new groups as they 

get underway in the near future! 

Operation Christmas Child shoe box ministry is 
underway! We plan to begin packing on Monday afternoon, 

October 24, at 2 pm in the chapel. If you are interested in 
helping pack boxes, you are encouraged to sign up at the 
Welcome Center so we can plan assignments.  


